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Abstract

Objective: Population aging is a 21st century phenomenon.
Decreased fertility, increased life expectancy and life
expectancy in old age increase the share of the elderly in the
population worldwide. The phenomenon of population aging,
which is unprecedented in human history, with large changes in
population and capacity, has led to fundamental changes in
consumption and savings, economic growth, government
spending, the value of assets and the labor market. It has been
done. Therefore, there is a need for training and deliberation in
the economic field of changes in the age structure of the
population. Methodology: To achieve this goal, the existing
experiences regarding the education of geriatric economics in
American institutions and universities have been reviewed and
collected. Also, in order to localize the experiences and adapt
them to the conditions of Iran, using a questionnaire method, a
survey on the necessity and method of teaching aging economics
in Iran has been conducted by researchers and researchers in the
field of aging and economics. Results: In this study, after
examining the experience of demographic and aging institutions
in the United States and also a survey of researchers in the field
of aging and economics in Iranian universities, the lesson plan
related to the course of aging economics for education in higher
education centers is proposed. Conclusion: The results of this
* Associate Professor, Faculty of Economics, Qom University.
Email: hadiarabi@gmail.com
** PhD student, Faculty of Economics, Mofid University.
Email: m.shahjamali@yahoo.com

study indicate that it is very necessary to provide 2 or 3 units of
geriatric economics courses in the fields of management,
economics, insurance and sociology at the undergraduate and
graduate levels.
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